
 

18 March 2017 

Mt Marshall & Districts Show 

 

21 March 2017  

Recycling Collection 

 

21 March 2017 

Ordinary Meeting of Council @ 
3pm in Council Chambers 

 

13 March 2017 

2017/2018 BUDGET REQUESTS  

The Shire of Mt Marshall will soon be 

commencing its budgeting   process. As part 

of this process we are asking the community 

to send in their budget submissions for the 

2017/18 financial year. 
 

Submissions must be received by 5pm, 28 

April 2017 to be considered for inclusion in the 

Budget. Please make sure your  submission 

includes detailed information which may 

include the     reason for the submission, the 

benefit, written quotes, estimates and photos if  appropriate.  
 

Submissions may be either posted or delivered to the shire offices. Emails 

to ceo@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au  will also be accepted. 

 

LICENSING SERVICES 

Licensing services at the Shire office will be 

unavailable  on the morning of this coming 

Thursday, 16 March.  

They will resume after 1pm on the same day.  

We apologise for the inconvenience.  

 

 RUBBISH TIPS 

Please ensure when you are unloading general 

household waste at our rubbish tips that your waste is 

ending up in the pit provided.  Dumping of waste 

anywhere else, including around the mouth of the 

pit, makes it hard for other tip users to access the 

pit forcing them to dump their rubbish incorrectly 

as well.  



PUBLIC NOTICE 

LOCAL GOVERNMENT ACT 1995 
 

The Council of the Shire of Mt Marshall resolved on 14 February 2017 that it proposes to make the 

following local law: 

Shire of Mt Marshall Extractive Industries Local Law 2017 

Purpose: to prohibit the carrying on of an extractive industry unless by authority of a licence 

issued by the local government, regulate the carrying on of the extractive industry in order to 

minimise damage to the environment, roads and other peoples’ health and property, and provide for 

the restoration and reinstatement of any excavation site. 

Effect: is that any person wanting to carry on an extractive industry will need to be licensed 

and will need to comply with the provisions of the local law. 

A copy of the proposed local law may be inspected at or obtained from the Shire of Mt Marshall 

administration office located at 80 Monger Street, Bencubbin between 9.00am and 4.00pm, Monday 

to Friday. 

Written or emailed submissions about the proposed local law may be made to the Chief Executive 

Officer, Shire of Mt Marshall, PO Box 20, Bencubbin WA 6477 or ceo@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au . 

Submissions will be received up to and including Tuesday 11 April 2017 at 4.00pm. 

Mr J Nuttall 

 

IS IT YOU? 

The Shire has received some payments of rates into our bank account.  

This is most appreciated and we thank the conscientious ratepayer. 

However, some transactions have appeared with a reference simply 

stating ‘Rates’ causing some issues for our accounts team who wish to 

credit these monies to the correct rates assessment .  Without a name or 

assessment number used as a reference, allocating these funds to the 

correct rates account is near impossible.  

 

To ensure we credit these monies to the correct ratepayer we are asking 

anyone who has made a rates payment into our bank account using the 

reference of ‘Rates’ to contact Finance and Admin Manager, Ms Tanika 

McLennan.  You will need to provide some verifying information before 

we can credit your rates account, including amounts, dates and the 

banking institution you transferred the funds from.  



 

SALE OF PROPERTY BY TENDER 

Tender – MM02.16/17 
 

In accordance with section 3.58 of the Local Government Act 1995 tenders are called for the 

purchase of Lot 168 Collins Street, Bencubbin. 

 

Tenders closing at 4pm on Monday 3 April 2017 are to be submitted in a sealed envelope clearly 

marked ‘Tender MM02.16/17’.  Tenders may be deposited in the Tender Box situated in the foyer of 

the Shire Office, Monger Street, Bencubbin, or posted to be received by the due date, to the Shire of 

Mt Marshall, PO Box 20, Bencubbin WA 6477.  Tenders will not be accepted via fax or email. 

 

Tenders received after the closing time/date, will not be considered.  The highest or any tender will 

not necessarily be accepted.  Canvassing of Councillors or staff will disqualify. 

 

Any questions are to be submitted in writing and written responses will be provided as well as being 

published on our website.  An inspection of the property can be arranged by contacting Morgann 

Tranter in the Shire office.  

 

John Nuttall  

Chief Executive Officer 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

PERMIT BURNING  

The restricted burning period ends on Wednesday 15 March and a permit to burn will no 

longer be required. 


